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Department of Veterans Affairs VHA NOTICE 2024-17 
Veterans Health Administration 
Washington, DC 20420 December 13, 2024 

RESCISSION OF VHA DIRECTIVE 1037, RANDOLPH-SHEPPARD ACT 
COMPLIANCE 

1. By direction of the Office of the Under Secretary for Health, Veterans Health 
Administration (VHA), VHA Directive 1037, Randolph-Sheppard Act Compliance, dated 
February 24, 2014, is rescinded. 

2. As the policy owner of VHA Directive 1037, the Office of Healthcare Environment and 
Facilities Programs (HEFP) has determined that this VHA directive is obsolete because 
the requirements for compliance with the Randolph-Sheppard Act are established 
through Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) Directive 7632, Compliance with Randolph-
Sheppard Act, dated May 17, 2022. Additional information regarding HEFP’s processes 
for Randolph-Sheppard Act compliance can be found in the Capital Asset Management 
Guidebook, Chapter 1, Capital Programs Overview, located at: 
https://vaww.hefp.va.gov/guidebooks/capital-asset-management-guidebook. NOTE: This 
is an internal VA website that is not available to the public. 

3. All inquiries regarding this action must be addressed to the Office of Healthcare 
Environment and Facilities Programs (19HEF) at VHA19HEFPAction@va.gov. 

4. This VHA notice will expire and be archived on December 31, 2025. However, the 
rescission information will remain in effect. 

 BY DIRECTION OF THE OFFICE OF THE
 UNDER SECRETARY FOR HEALTH: 

 /s/ Steven E. Braverman, MD 
 Chief Operating Officer, VHA 

DISTRIBUTION: Emailed to the VHA Publications Distribution List on December 16, 
2024. 
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